
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
June 17th, 1931 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, 
Holcombe, Sievert. Councilman Roberts was absent. City Manager 
Soderstrum, City Attorney Adams and City Clerk Tomlinson were 
present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting held June 3rd were read and 
approved. 
 
The following notice was presented and read: 

 
ELECTION NOTICE 

 
CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, COLORADO 

NOTICE OF SPECIAL MUNICIPAL ELECTION 
TO BE HELD ON TUESDAY THE 30th DAY OF JUNE, 1931 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT a Special Municipal Election 
will be held Tuesday, the 30th day of June, A. D. 1931, at the 
polling places hereinafter designated in the City of Grand 
Junction, Colorado. 
 
The said Special Municipal Election will be held at the several 
polling places in the several districts and voting precincts of 

the City of Grand Junction, in the State aforesaid as follows: 
 
District A, City Voting Precinct 9, Polling Place, City Hall 
District B, City Voting President 10, Polling Place, Chamber of 
Commerce, 127 N. 4th St. 
District C, City Voting Precinct 11, Polling Place, Y.M.C.A. 
District D, City Voting Precinct 12, Polling Place, Mutual Motors 
Garage, 120 S. 7th St. 
District E, City Voting Precinct 16, Polling Place, Christian 
Church. 
 
Upon the date and at the places designated aforesaid, the polls 
will be open from the hour of 7 o'clock, A. M. to and including 
and will be closed at the hour of 7 o'clock P. M. The ballots to 

be used in voting upon the question submitted will be prepared 
and furnished by the City Clerk to the Judges of the election, to 
be by them furnished to the voters. The election will be held and 
conducted as nearly as may be, in the manner prescribed by law in 
the case of elections for municipal officers. Registration for 
the said election will take place in the manner provided by law. 
At said election only duly qualified tax paying electors of the 
City shall be permitted to vote upon the questions submitted. 
 



That at said election the following proposed ordinance will be 

submitted to the qualified tax paying electors of the City of 
Grand Junction, for their adoption or rejection. 
 
An Ordinance Entitled: "AN ORDINANCE GRANTING TO PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMPANY OF COLORADO, ITS SUCCESSORS AND ASSIGNS, THE RIGHT TO 
LOCATE, BUILD, CONSTRUCT, MAINTAIN AND OPERATE INTO, WITHIN AND 
THROUGH THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, A PLANT OR PLANTS AND WORKS 
FOR THE GENERATION, TRANSMISSION AND DISTRIBUTION OF ELECTRICITY 
AND TO FURNISH, SELL, DISTRIBUTE SAID PRODUCTS TO THE CITY AND 
THE INHABITANTS THEREOF, BY MEANS OF CONDUITS, CABLES, POLES AND 
WIRES STRUNG THEREON OR OTHERWISE, OVER, UNDER, ALONG AND ACROSS 
ALL STREETS, ALLEYS, BRIDGES, PUBLIC WAYS AND PLACES IN SAID CITY 
AND FIXING THE TERMS AND CONDITIONS THEREOF, AND PROVIDING FOR 
RATES AND STANDARDS OF SERVICE." 

 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, The City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction, has caused this notice to be published and posted as 
required by law, and dated this 7th day of June, A. D. 1931. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman Hall 
that the foregoing notice be published in the Daily Sentinel and 
copies posted at the various polls, according to the Charter and 
the ordinances of the City of Grand Junction. Motion carried. 
 
Election Judges 

 
It was moved by Councilman Hirons and seconded by Councilman Bear 
that the following clerks and judges serve on the election boards 
in the various districts, for the Special Municipal Election to 
be held June 30th, 1931. Motion carried. 
 
 FIRST WARD  

   
 Mrs. Libbie Schmidt  

Judges Mr. O. E. Boston  

 John Townley  

   
Clerks Mrs. Myrtle Friend  

 Mrs. Dudley Rodd  

   
 SECOND WARD EAST THIRD WARD 
   
 Mrs. Rosa B. Woodey Mrs. W. A. House 

Judges Mrs. J. I. Davis Mrs. T. J. Peters 
 Mrs. R. E. Horner Mrs. Ida Rhone 

   
Clerks Mrs. Lillian Rogers Mrs. Otney Kendall 
 Mrs. Lucile Craft Miss Ethel Matlack 
   
 WEST THIRD WARD FOURTH WARD 
   



 Mr. Ralph Lockard Mrs. Carrie 

McKenzie 

Judges Mrs. Nelle Marsh Mrs. Adora Hards 
 Mrs. Ida Rhone Mrs. Vallie Boyes 

   
Clerks Mrs. Otney Kendall Mrs. Guy Atkins 
 Miss Ethel Matlack Mrs. Bernice 

Pearson 

 
Shelly granted Plumber’s License 
 
A letter from Mr. Burroughs, Plumbing Inspector was read, in 
which he stated that Mr. Fred Shelly had successfully passed an 
examination for Master Plumber, and recommended that he be 
granted a Master Plumber's license. Councilman Holcombe moved and 

Councilman Hirons seconded the motion that Mr. Shelly be granted 
a Master Plumber's license. Motion carried. 
 
1931 Band Concerts 
 
Messrs. O. L. Roberts and Milo Brown were present and discussed 
the matter of band concerts this Summer. It was agreed to give 
the High School band an opportunity to play this Summer, and it 
was recommended that Mr. Soderstrum come to definite 
understanding with the High School Band, and then discuss the 
matter with Mr. Roberts. 
 
Driveway on 4

th
 & Rood 

 

A petition from Mr. W. W. Reynolds and also Mr. Harrison J. 
Teller, President of The Argonaut Hotel Association, requesting 
that they be allowed to put in a twenty-five foot driveway on 
Rood Avenue and a twenty-five foot gravel driveway on N. 4th 
Street, for the convenience of the root beer stand being erected 
on the corner of 4th & Rood Avenue. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Holcombe that the City Manager be authorized, at his discretion, 
to permit a driveway not to exceed twenty-five feet in width, to 
be constructed at the Southwest corner of Lots 17 to 20 inc., 
Block 97, and that he be further authorized to permit a temporary 
gravel driveway to be constructed on the North Fourth Street side 
of the lots. Motion carried. 

 
The following motion was made by Councilman Sievert and seconded 
by Councilman Hall: 
 
Deed to land to M.S. Patterson 
 
It appearing to the Council that a deed has been prepared in 
proper form by the City Attorney, from the City of Grand Junction 
to M. S. Patterson, conveying to him land belonging to the City 
and described in People's Ordinance No. 23, to be exchanged for 
land belonging to said M. S. Patterson, and that the City 



Attorney has examined the abstract to the land belonging to said 

Patterson, and same has been found satisfactory, therefore the 
President of the Council and the City Clerk are hereby authorized 
and directed to execute said deed on behalf of the City. 
 
Roll was called with the following result: 
 
Councilmen voting AYE - Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, 
Sievert. 
 
Councilmen voting NAY - None. 
 
All of the Councilmen present voting AYE, the President declared 
the motion carried. 
 

It was moved by Councilman Holcombe and seconded by Councilman 
Bear that the meeting adjourn. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


